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As you know, the Daniel Morgan Independent Panel (DMIP) published their report last June. Since 

then the Met has made significant progress and I wanted to take this opportunity to provide you with 

an interim update ahead of a more significant report expected in March 2022. This update builds on 

my previous correspondence sent to you in July1
. 

I want to start by once again recognising the impact that the Met's failures to bring anyone to justice 

for the murder of Daniel Morgan has had on his family; the depth of their hurt and loss is 

unimaginable. As you know I have written to the Morgan family to personally apologise and have 

offered to meet with them should they wish. As part of our recognition of the importance of keeping 

the Morgan family up to date with our response to the report, we have provided written updates to 

the family on a number of occasions since June and we will continue to do this. 

As you are aware, I asked Deputy Assistant Commissioner Barbara Gray to lead the Met's response to 

the DMIP report (Op Drayfurn). We have developed a robust governance model and established 

external challenge through the creation of a Professional Reference Group. 

I am pleased that we have made substantial progress since the report's publication last summer. By 

March we will be working to embed relevant policy updates and training requirements from the 

recommendations throughout our organisation. In order to ensure thorough embedding, this work 

will continue into the next financial year. 

We have sought to work closely with national policing partners including the College of Policing (CoP) 

and National Police Chiefs Council (NPCC) on those recommendations relevant to national policing. 

Annex 1 provides a summary of our activity to date against each of these recommendations. 

In addition to progressing the recommendations for the Met and working with national policing 

partners, we have supported Her Majesty's Inspectorate of Constabulary and Fire and Rescue 

Services (HMICFRS) Inspection. The terms of reference for this inspection were: 

1 www.gov.uk/government/publications/daniel-morgan-independent-panel-report-metropolitan-police­

service 
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